
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
99TH FORCE SUPPORT SQUADRON (ACC) 

NELLIS AIR FORCE BASE NEVADA 

Enhance Support while Improving Quality of Life 

 
This memo may contain Personal Data which must be protected IAW DoD 5400.11R and is for Official  
Use Only. Privacy Act of 1974 Applies (5 USC 552a) 

MEMORANDUM FOR FITNESS CENTER PATRONS                                                                                   

 
FROM:  99 FSS/FSVS 

 

SUBJECT:  Policy on Appropriate Customer Attire 

 
1.  In conjunction with AFI 34-266, Air Force Fitness and Sports Programs, appropriate athletic clothing 

must be conservative and modest in nature while patronizing the Warrior Fitness Center or its running 

tracks, pavilions and sports fields.  Patrons must be mindful that these facilities are on a military 
installation--professionalism and courtesy for Airmen and their families is expected.  

 

    Prohibited Attire: 

a. Clothing containing obscene/offensive language or graphics. 

b. Athletic pants, shorts or shirts must not be sheer to expose undergarments. 

c. Any exposure of midriff area which is defined as the part of the body between the chest and pelvis. 

d. Athletic/spandex shorts must be long enough to extend below the gluteal sulcus (lower buttock 

region) and cover the entire buttock when sitting, bending or standing. 

e. Casual slacks/shorts and jeans--these articles are considered non-exercise attire. 

f. Court shoes with marking soles on hardwood floors; boots are not authorized on treadmills or 

hardwood floors. 

g. Garments made of plastic, rubber, nylon, etc. that are specifically designed to increase the amount 

of perspiration--these garments pose a safety concern, as they increase the risk of heat injury and/or 

dehydration. 
       

2.  In considering your attire choice, common sense and professionalism must prevail.  Fitness center 

staff are authorized to determine acceptable fitness attire.  Customers not wearing proper attire will be 
asked to change into appropriate exercise clothing or leave the facility.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact the Warrior Fitness Center at 652-4891. 

X
DOUGLAS A. KINGERY, GS-11, DAFC

Fitness Center Director

 


